
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY (NOA) / NOTICE OF INTENT (NOI) TO ADOPT 

AN INITIAL STUDY / MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION
CAMP SWITZERLAND LIFT STATION PROJECT

In accordance with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and the CEQA Guidelines, County 
Staff prepared a Draft Initial Study / Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) that identifies and evaluates 
the environmental impacts of the North Shore Pipeline Replacement Project.

Project Title: Camp Switzerland Lift Station Project

Project Location: The Project is located in the unincorporated community of Crestline in the southwest 
portion of the County of San Bernardino. The Project is located approximately 1.39 miles northeast of State 
Route 18 (SR 18), 1.43 miles east of State Route 138 (SR 138), immediately north of Lake Drive, 
immediately east of Houston Drive, and immediately west of Edelweiss Drive. 

Project Description: The Project proposes the construction and operation of a sewer lift station to collect 
and discharge wastewater from the surrounding area to the near-by sewer system that is owned and 
operated by the Crestline Sanitation District (CSD). Construction would involve the installation of a 566.56-
foot-long sewer station and pipeline that would be located underground and run from the southwest to the 
northeast of the Project site. The Project would connect the valve vault to the discharge manhole CSD. The 
Project would also require an electrical conduit to be built underground along with the pipeline. The electrical 
conduit would extend from Houston Drive to the end of a dirt road approximately 500 feet northwest from 
Edelweiss Drive. The Project pipeline and connecting structures, along with the electrical conduit, are 
owned and operated by the Project applicant. 

Environmental Review and Public Comment: The circulation of the Draft IS/MND is to encourage written 
public comments. Interested persons can review the Draft IS/MND at the following physical location:

Department of Public Works – Special Districts
222 W. Hospitality Lane, 2nd Floor San 
Bernardino, CA 92415-0187

You may also obtain the document in electronic format at http://dpw.sbcounty.gov/#notices or by emailing 
the Project Manager at Deanna.Lestina@dpw.sbcounty.gov. To request a PDF version of the document 
from the Department of Public Works – Special Districts database, please reference the project number 
above.

The comment period for the IS/MND begins Wednesday May 22, 2024, through Monday June 24, 2024. 
Please submit comments to the e-mail above or to:

Deanna Lestina, Project Manager
909.386.8825
County of San Bernardino
Department of Public Works–Special Districts
222 W. Hospitality Lane, 2nd Floor
San Bernardino, CA 92415-0450
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